College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

March 25, 2015 – Minard 204J
Present: Rick Axelson, David Bertolini, Jeffrey Bumgarner, Ann Burnett, John Cox, Daniel Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Carol Pearson, Kent Sandstrom, David Swenson, Gary Totten, Rooth Varland, Christina Weber
Announcements
· ALA Symposium – March 26-27 at the FM Community Theatre; public is welcome.
· Distinguished alumna Lindsey Rendlen Latzke was on campus yesterday.
· Duane Champagne will be at NDSU on May 5.
· Talking Points – deadline is Friday.
· Departments were asked to submit a one-page information sheet to Kent by April 1.
· Academic Analytics Session scheduled for April 2 at 10:45.  Kent will attend the meeting to learn more.

· The AHSS Ambassadors are selling t-shirts as their fundraiser to support a scholarship in the college.  

· The next college meeting is scheduled for April 14.  Departments should come prepared with nominations for elections to the college committees and for Faculty Senate.

· Faculty are encouraged to attend the FORWARD Search Committee training.

· A faculty marshal and a student marshal (non-graduating student) are needed for Commencement.  Chairs were asked to send suggestions to Kent.

Linda Fricker informed chairs that departments now have the ability to add programs of study for four-year plans through the CourseLeaf software program.  She is available to assist departments if needed.  She also reported that there has been discussion of removing University 189 from the Gen Ed requirements.  This may be replaced with the College of Business Administration’s model of a one-day training on Blackboard, etc.  If this is approved, it would not happen yet this Fall.
Graduate student advising and thesis committees – Communication Department has guidelines and is willing to share with other departments.

Monique Anderson talked about the Alumni Foundation’s Power of One campaign and encouraged participation.  Donations can be designated for specific funds.

Budget planning – will review in the next few days.  Kent has a meeting with the Provost on April 1.  Course fees are still uncertain.  Enrollment is estimated to be up by approximately 200 students. Still lots of unanswered questions regarding the management of DCE courses and funds.

College/Department Messaging – met with staff from University Relations; departments have been asked to submit their 5-fingered messages to Kent.  He is putting together a presentation on the college for the Provost.

Kent reminded chairs that he would like to meet with each department this spring.

The College will be hiring a GTA for the AHSS Living/Learning Community.  

Evaluation letters for all faculty are due March 31.

Strategic Planning Process – specific objectives.  Timeline will be over the next year, with kickoff in May.  The goal is to set priorities in AHSS.  A committee will be formed to work with Kent on setting these priorities.

Meeting adjourned at 4:25 pm.
Submitted by Cathy Heiraas 
